Notice of Study Commencement
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Havelock Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP)
Class Environmental Assessment

What is this study about?

The Township of Havelock-Belmont-Methuen is
initiating a Class Environmental Assessment (EA)
Study to plan for additional sanitary sewage
capacity to service the Village of Havelock.
Additional capacity is required to support growth
forecasts to 2041 and beyond. The existing
Havelock WWTP (719 Old Norwood Road,
Havelock) which services the community, is
nearing its rated capacity and may not be able to
accommodate additional sanitary flows for
planned development. The study will identify and
evaluate alternative approaches for providing
additional capacity at the Havelock WWTP. The
preferred approach will be selected to minimize
technical, community, natural environmental and
economic impacts.

Havelock WWTP
How is this study being done? ——

The study will be carried out in accordance with the requirements of Schedule C projects as defined
in the Municipal Class EA planning process (October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011, and 2015),
which is an approved process under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act.

How can | participate in this study?

Public consultation is an integral component of this project. Public meetings will be held to present
project information, preliminary results of the decision-making process, and to provide opportunity for
feedback to the project team. Project notices will be issued in advance to provide detailed information
of the public meetings.

If you have any questions or concerns or would like to be added to the project mailing list, please
contact one of the following individuals listed below:

Amber Coupland Erin Longworth, M. Eng., P. Eng., PMP
Operations Manager/Project Manager Consultant Class EA Lead

Ontario Clean Water Agency CIMA Canada Inc.

Phone: 613-921-3989 Phone: 519-772-2299 ext. 6250

E-mail: acoupland@ocwa.com E-mail: erin.longworth@cima.ca

Under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment
Act, unless otherwise stated in the submission, any personal information such as name, address,
telephone number and property location included in a submission will become part of the public
record files for this matter and may be released, if requested, to any person.

This notice was first issued on August 10, 2021.
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